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17th FIELD ARTILLERY

Heraldic Times
(Coat of Arms)  

Shield:



Gules, a conventionalized castle of Ehrenbreitstein with ramp or on mount proper, debruised by a bendlet argent bearing two ribbons of the field and azure with seventeen mullets of the last.  A sinister canton bendy of eight ermine and of the field. 

Crest: 

On a wreath of the colors, and/or gules, a mount argent garnished vert, bearing a linden leaf proper charged with a fleur-de-lis argent. 

Motto:


In time of peace, prepare for war.

Symbolism:

The field of the shield is red, the artillery color.  The principal charge is the Castle of Ehrenbreitstein bedruised by a bendlet carrying the American colors and seventeen stars, to signify the occupation of the castle by the 17th Field Artillery.  The canton alludes to the arms of the 8th Field Artillery from which men were transferred to organize the 17th Field Artillery.  The crest commemorates the two most noteworthy battle incidents.  The white mountain is for Blanc Mont.  The leaf is taken from Verte Feuille Farm, one of the positions occupied by the regiment in the Soissons offensive; the linden leaf was chosen as being very common in that region.  The fleur-de-lis is from the arms of Soissons. 

Distinctive Insignia
The distinctive insignia is the shield of the coat of arms. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

ARE YOU ATTENDING THIS YEAR?

Written By: Thomas Kurtz

 

Reunion 2003 may seem a long time away, but October will be here before you know it. Its time to get off the couch and make your travel plans and reservations before the prices of airline tickets go up. Two years ago (2001) I attended my first reunion at Fort Sill and that was my first time there since 1981, over twenty years ago. It was interesting to see all of the changes that have taken place there. Many of us received our training there or were stationed at Fort Sill sometime during our military service. The reunion will be a good time to go back and see all of the changes at Fort Sill and meet those young soldiers who have taken our places.

 

Our association is in the final stages of establishing college scholarships and the requirements will be published in their final form soon.  At the general membership meeting, members will be able to vote on and determine the number and the amount of monies of each scholarship grant to be awarded. If you would be interested in serving on the scholarship selection committee, contact an association officer. You must be a member in good standing to serve on this committee. The association needs three to five members to volunteer for this committee. The selection committee member will review the application packets of the individuals who apply and will vote on whom receive the association grants.

Remember the 17th Artillery Regiment Association represents all that have ever served with this great unit. From those long ago who were there when the 17th Artillery was first organized on 6 June 1917. From the battlefields of France, during World War I (1918-1919). To the battlefields World War II, in North Africa, the mountains of Italy and the campaigns in France and Germany  (1942-1945). To those who were chosen to serve in the rice paddies, valleys and mountains of Korea during the Korean War (1950-1953). To those who served with the 17th Artillery during the Cold War Period (1945-1991). To those of us who served in the rice paddies and mountains of the central highlands of South Vietnam (1965-1971). To the members of the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Battalions of the 17th Artillery which served and fought in the desert of Southwest Asia, for the liberation of Kuwait (1990-1991). To even those soldiers today who are serving with the 1st and 2d Battalions of the 17th Artillery. So no matter when you served with any the of  battalions of the 17th Artillery, now is the time to join the association and attend this year’s reunion, to meet fellow veterans who have served or are serving with the 17th Artillery. 

This year's reunion was the second one that I attended.  It was great to see all of the new faces this year.  Upon my arrival at Colorado Springs, a mini reunion was already in progress, at the front entrance of the Holiday Inn, since the hospitality room had not opened yet. The room was soon opened thanks to Richard Siebe.  Hats off to the association officers and all others who had set up this year’s reunion.  Great job!  Also to Mike Burke, who took on the task of getting the association hats and T-shirts ready for the reunion.  They sure do look great.  I don't think he had many to carry back home.  During the reunion, talking with the veterans of the 17th brought back a lot of memories that have faded with time and age.  It helps, too, if one brings a photo album, from the time period served with the 17th.  If Richard Flowers hadn't brought his old photos, I would still be trying to remember his face from 1965.  Talking with C Battery's XO (Mike Turner) and AXO (Leonard Vose) for the first time since 1966 brought back even more memories.  It was also interesting to talk to those who served with Charlie Battery in later years of the Vietnam period. 

One thing that I noticed about everyone that attended this year’s reunion is the pride that everyone had for being members of the 17th Artillery; it didn’t matter when they’d served, whether it was in WWII or present day.  One just has to listen to their stories.  It showed in the way that they spoke of their former unit, the jobs that they held, and the people they served with. That speaks volumes for what the association is trying to do: bringing together any individuals who have served with the 17th Artillery for an annual reunion, plus its newsletter and web site.  For those of you who have not attended a reunion, I hope to see you all in Oklahoma. The reunion will be held in the Lawton/Fort Sill area. 

Thomas R. Kurtz

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

From The Treasurer: 

4th Annual Reunion

This year’s reunion in Colorado Springs was the 4th one I’ve been able to attend.  I drove my truck to both reunions in Lawton, and my motorcycle to the reunion in Washington 

D.C. because it gave me a chance to see this great country of ours from a different perspective, go places I’ve never been before, and be able to say that I have now ridden my bike coast to coast.

I took the scenic route to Colorado Springs so I could stop and visit the Vietnam Veterans Memorial located in the Sangre de Cristo Mountains of northern New Mexico near Angel Fire.  Dr. Westphal built the Memorial using his own funds, plus some donated funds, after his son (a Marine) was KIA in Vietnam in 1968.  This was my 5th visit, and it was just as emotional as the first visit. It’s not the Wall, but it comes close.  It is a little out of the way to get to, but it is well worth the time and effort to visit the Memorial if you are within 200 miles of it.

Each reunion keeps getting bigger and better; Colorado Springs was no exception.  It was great seeing some old battery mates from Bravo 2/17, including Peter Coffin, Bill Wright, and Don Strong.  If you weren’t in Colorado Springs, you missed Don Strong’s diorama of Bravo Battery’s Gun 5 gun pit at LZ Schueller.  It is amazing the time, effort, and patience that Don put into it.  Hopefully he will bring it to Lawton next year.  I also enjoyed meeting all of you that I only knew as names from your applications.

We are still in the process of setting up our scholarship fund.  We still need donations; so if you can, please send your donations to:

17th Artillery Scholarship Fund

C/O Rich Siebe

5513 Whitfield Way

Carmichael, CA. 95608  

Note that this is a change of address for me.  I am returning home after 30 years of government service and 8 years in El Paso.  We also have life membership’s available; contact me for any information.

I would like to thank all of you that made this year’s reunion a success and all of you that attended.  I’ll see you in October 2003 in Lawton. Let’s make it even bigger than the last reunion.

Richard Siebe

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Four and Counting
Written By: John J. Picciolo  


The reunions keep getting better.  The 17th Artillery Regiment's reunions continue to grow in attendance from our first reunion at Fort Sill in 1999 to the fourth this year in Colorado Springs.  When Norman (Richard) Jones first e-mailed me in 1998 and suggested a reunion in 1999, I was very interested but skeptical.  A reunion would be a big step.  I had met Richard in 1998 through his posting on the Vietnam Veterans Home Page.  He was my first contact from the 2/17th FA.  We had both contacted a few 17th vets and were trying to establish a search procedure for locating 2/17th FA vets, and researching the unit.  Our contacts began to grow, and Richard's reunion wish took place in 1999.  He has been the leading spokesman in the Association¹s formation and growth.  We are the result of a team effort, but Richard has spent many hours working on the Association in the last five years to assure its success.  Paul Fusco, Lewis Crownover, Rich Siebe, Webster Cole, and Mike Burke were all part of a solid core of veterans who put their time and effort into the Association; and their efforts will continue as our Association grows.  Richard did most of the original grunt work to get our Association established.  Avery Hall has done a great job as our contact at the Fort Sill reunions.  The original vets who signed the Association¹s constitution in 1999 have started the ball rolling but we need new volunteers to keep it growing. 

This year I met four new Charlie Battery vets from 65-66, along with their wives.  Leonard Vose, Mike Turner, Butch Lindsey, and Rich Flowers were in country with me in 65-66. My wife, Carol, was finally able to attend a reunion after a few failed tries in 2000 and 2001.  The number of wives and other family members that have attended the reunions has been a promising sign.  In 1999 four wives attended, and in 2002 twenty-three wives attended, along with many other family members.  Our contact with 17th Artillery veterans from all eras continues to grow and we must continue this search.  Dan Lazenberry and Leslie Scott of the Korean era attended this year plus Larry Rice a veteran of the 3/17th also attended.  We are working against time in trying to contact WWII and Korean War era vets, but I am hoping to meet more of these veterans at Fort Sill in 2003.  There were plenty of activities in the Colorado Springs area besides the planned events.  The personnel at Fort Carson did a great job welcoming us and providing a tour and demonstration.  As usual, the hospitality room was the hub of all the activities. New friends, as well as old acquaintances, met and exchanged old and new photos and stories.  I am looking forward to number five in 2003.


Jack Picciolo 


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Colorado Springs

Written By: Mike Burke

 

This year’s reunion in Colorado Springs was my 3rd out of 4, and they just keep getting better every year with new faces and more old friends showing up.  Meeting up with old friends and Section Members from Vietnam, like G.W. Adkisson and Barry Maurer who were in my Section while with C Btry, was truly one of the highlights of my life.  I'm so pleased also that my wife, Tonja, was able to attend the reunion with me this year.  She finally got the chance to see for herself, what we all mean to each other, join in with all the camaraderie, and meet new friends which she stays in contact with on her own.  This was her first time being around the Artillery and meeting active soldiers like our hosts over at Ft. Carson.  Its an experience, she says, that will always stay with her.

As for my own feelings, our reunions are the one thing I totally look forward to every year; when one is over I start planning for the next.  I'm currently in the process of figuring out how to get back at Nolan Putman for his okra prank on me at the banquet.  Nice prank, Nolan.  

We did really well this year by getting our caps & t-shirts designed, approved, and made up for the reunion.  They were a complete success & will remain available for all.  Ordering information is on the 17th Artillery Regiment Association website.  My many thanks to Richard Jones and everyone involved who worked so damn hard in putting together another great reunion.  I'll be looking forward to seeing everyone, plus meeting new members, next year at Ft. Sill.  I'll be working on getting the rest of my Gun Section to attend the next reunion also.  Mike Bell says that he will have more A Btry people there.  To me, that’s what its all about; finding our people and bringing them back together again.

 

Mike Burke------Quartermaster

1653 ½  Superior Ave

Costa Mesa, CA  92627

C Btry 2/17th

charge7@earthlink.net

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Open message to all:

Written By: Paul Fusco

I would like to take time to thank everyone that attended and made the reunion in Colorado Springs, Colorado a success.  As you all know, we elected a new executive board.  I was elected president of the association, but shortly after I returned home I resigned the position of association president, which for me was very hard to do.  The reason for my resignation was personal, and will remain as such.

Norman Jones will remain as acting president until the general membership holds another election during our reunion at Fort Sill in 2003. I ask that everyone continue to work toward helping this organization grow. It has the potential to become an organization with some clout in the veteran’s circle, because it encompasses all of those who served and are now serving in the military. In my brief speech at the reunion I asked that we look to help the men and women in the military of today and of yesterday. Look around, and I’m sure you will find that they need our support in many ways.

The reunion in Fort Sill would be a good time to begin reworking the by-laws and constitution.  There are some things that could be changed for the betterment of the association.  Term limits for the executive board should be extended.  There should be committees formed, such as membership and finance.  All of these are necessary for the growth of this organization.

Hopefully one day I will be able to run again!  Should anyone wish to contact me, they may do so at (732) 886-6344, or fax to (732) 886-6344, or email me at PFUSCO5985@aol.com.

Respectfully,

Paul Fusco      

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

COLD WAR RECOGNITION

Applicants qualifying for the Cold War recognition certificates can apply via the Internet at http://coldwar.army.mil, e-mail at cwrs@fairfax-emh1.army.mil, or fax at (703) 275-6749.  Send mail request to: 

CDR, PERSCOM

Cold War Recognition, Hoffman II  

Attn: TACP-CWRS, 3N45 

200 Stovall Street 

Alexandria, VA  22332-0437

The requirement is that you must have served honorably in military or civilian service with the war, Navy, or defense departments between September 2, 1945 and December 26, 1991.  Submit with your application, a non-returnable proof of service (any government form that includes the applicant’s name, Social Security or service or foreign service number, and the date of service) via fax or mail.  Acceptable military documents include Certificate of Release/Discharge from active duty (DD Form 214), War Department Separation Document (WD AGO Form 53-55), Oath of Office-Military Personnel, or Letter of Appointment.     

NOTE:  Do not send original documents, send Xeroxed copies. Application form enclosed with this newsletter.The Total Army Personnel Command is the executive agent for the recognition project. A telephone help line is available at (703) 275-6279. Up to 22 million people are eligible. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Reunion 2002

Written By: Robert R. Brooks 

I was in the 2/17 FA from 2/68 until 2/69.  A major portion of my tour was with “C” Battery.  In addition, I had the privilege of doing some time as an FO with both Mike Force and the Mech. Infantry.  I was completely surprised when my old Battery Commander (John J. Strapac) called me a little over a year ago.  I had not had any contact with anyone since I was RIFed in 1971; nor did I have any idea that this would have such an impression on me.  The past was a closed thing and didn't really make much difference any more, or so I thought. 

Since JJ Strapac contacted me, I have seen him in Tucson twice and I went to the reunion last summer in Colorado Springs.  I drove there from Virginia.  The reunion was great. I enjoyed it very much. I've made some new friends, some I didn't know before and some I did.  The 29th Artillery that hosted us was fantastic.  They actually made me believe that they were happy and proud to be putting on a show for us "old guys".  As I am a bit of a cynic, that took some convincing.  I spent a lot of time talking to Paul Fusco and Tom Kurtz. 

I am hoping that my wife and I will be able to make the reunion at Ft. Sill from 9-11 October 2003.  I am hoping to see some more folks from my time; especially the guys that drove and RTOed for me.  Thomas T. Frazier, are you still out there somewhere?  Call me.  I would be happy to hear from any of you guys that I served with.  It was a year that was like none other, no matter what you have done since.

Robert R.Brooks

brooksrr@bealenet.com

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Reunion 2002

I had a great time meeting old friends that I haven't seen in 31 years, and I am looking forward to Fort Sill in 2003.  My wife and I thoroughly enjoyed it.

G.W. Adkisson

IFFV 2/17 FA Gun 6 # 1 man

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Chaplain’s Corner

Written By: Webster Cole

Hello Persuaders!  What a privilege it is for me to serve as Chaplain of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association!  My, my how time seems to just pass by so quickly.  It seems as only yesterday that we were in Fort Sill, Oklahoma, creating the 17th Artillery Regiment Association.  That has now been four (4) reunions ago!  I have been fortunate enough to attend all of them.  I cannot say which I have enjoyed the most!  They were all a very huge success!!!  I am looking forward to the next one and encourage all of you members out there to attend.  The fellowship is just great.  I reunited with fellow soldiers that I had not seen in thirty (30) or more years, and after only a few moments it was as though we had never parted.  That precious bond that developed over in Vietnam was still there and will always be there.  I met many from other times than when I was there and it was like we were all just instant friends with a lot in common.  I challenge all of you to find a buddy and invite him to the next reunion!

It has been over a year now since the September 11th in New York, Washington, DC, and Pennsylvania.  And America as we knew it has changed forever.  Sure, we go about our daily lives, jobs, luncheons, shopping, etc.  However, it is now with more caution and fear!  There is just so much uncertainty out there and our children are asking questions about war!  And why do these people (terrorists) hate us so much?  Who really has the answer?  We must turn to God and seek his mercy and his grace.  We must have faith in God.  And we must ask him to forgive us of our sins.  Paul wrote in the book of Romans, “For the wages of sin is death but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord.” (Romans 6:23)  Joshua 24:15 reads: “And if it seems evil unto you to serve the Lord, choose you this day whom ye will serve; whether the gods which your fathers served that were on the other side of the flood, or the gods of the Amorites, in whose land ye dwell: but as for me and my house, we will serve the LORD.”  And here is one of my favorite verses: Isaiah 40:31; “But they that wait upon the LORD shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be weary; and they shall walk, and not faint.”

Please remember to pray for our Army, Air Force, Marines, Navy, Army Reserves, National Guards, Special Forces and all the others that I cannot think of at this time. Each week more Guards and Reservists are being called up we must remember to support them!  And by all means pray for our disabled and missing in action! 

May God Bless You All!

Webster Cole

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Patrick’s Question.

Written By: Tim West, son of Bob West 

My attendance at the 17th Field Artillery Association’s 4th annual reunion 2002 began two years earlier when I received an e-mail message from my nephew, Patrick.  He was gathering information for a school report he was preparing on Vietnam and wanted to know about his grandfather’s service in the war.  I was a little younger than Patrick was then, when my father did his tour in Vietnam but I remember the year he was away from home very well, it was 1968-1969.  I told Patrick that my father, his grandfather was in An Khe, somewhere in the Central Highlands, somewhere near Pleiku, that he was assigned to the 1st Field Force and of course he was an Artilleryman.  What I did not remember was the details of his service in the war.  My nephew’s questions made me realize just how little I knew of my father’s tour of duty in Vietnam.  

To find out more, I first went to the Internet and did some preliminary research on 1st Field Force and An Khe.  There, I found information on the artillery units assigned to the First Field Force, a little information about An Khe and a very interesting site about the 1/69th Armor.  I realized I needed to obtain more details such as what battalion he was assigned to and the dates of his tour of duty.

Since my father hasn’t entered the information age and has no Internet address, I gave him a call to find out what unit he was assigned to and to get more details.  Over the years, there was little that he would discuss about the war.  I assume that he felt that I wasn’t old enough when he first returned or he just didn’t feel compelled to talk about his war experiences.  Later, as I entered college and active duty myself, my time spent away from home didn’t allow the time for such discussions.  When I called, I wasn’t sure what his response would be.  To my surprise he was forth coming with information and was willing to talk about his experiences in Vietnam.   

My father is Bob West and his attendance at the 17th Field Artillery Association’s 4th reunion started with his assignment to Alpha Battery, 7th Howitzer Battalion, 17th Field Artillery in May 1960 to October 1962 at Fort Benning, Georgia.  He later served as 1SG of Headquarters and Headquarters Battery and Bravo Battery, 2nd Battalion, 17th Field Artillery in Vietnam from July 1968 to July 1969.  After gathering this information, I went back to the web and searched many more sites.  I had many conversations with my father relaying the information I found. This helped spur his memory as the names of places and events were uncovered giving me more leads for the search.  Finally, I came upon the 17th Field Artillery Association’s excellent web site.  When I told him about the existence of the association he told me he thought he would join and to send him more information and an application.  I also left a message on the web site’s feedback feature with his name and unit assignment.

A couple of days later and much to my surprise, the association president Richard Jones, called me.  We had a nice long conversation where he informed me that he had served in the same unit with my father in Vietnam but had lost track of him in the 30 years that had since passed.  When I next talked to my father, he told me that Richard had contacted him also and they swapped some stories.  My father told me he was making plans to attend the next annual reunion of the association at Fort Sill and invited me to come along.  Attendance at that reunion was not possible so plans for attending the 4th annual reunion at Colorado Springs were made for 2002. 

So two years after Patrick had finished his school report, my father and I found ourselves in Colorado Springs.  Bob was looking forward to renewing old relationships and to making new ones.  While I was more interested in learning more about a period of my fathers life from people he shared the experience with.  The Fort Carson tour also allowed me to show my father some of the equipment I worked with while I was on active duty and to show both of us how much things have changed for the better with respect to Army equipment.  He still can’t get a grip on the absence of the need for an aiming circle to lay the battery.  We both enjoyed the sharing of information, the photographs and the stories of other members attending.  It was also outstanding to see a fantastic mix of veterans from all time periods taking part in the reunion.  But, I think my father’s favorite aspect was renewing friendships and partaking in the camaraderie of fellow soldiers who shared similar experiences in a war not many of the people in this country know or remember much about.  

Patrick, my nephew, is now in the Army and stationed in Germany but he isn’t an artilleryman like his grandfather and uncle.  I plan to attend future reunions with my father as long as they aren’t scheduled during king salmon season.  My father has already sent his reservation in and he will see you at the next reunion. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Year of 2002 

Written By: Norman R. Jones

During the past year there has been a lot of positive things happen in the association.  I will touch on a few, mostly since the reunion.  The association, over all, had a good year, and I would like to thank everyone for their support and participation as a team. 

The cap and t-shirt project happened at a good time and has paid for itself.  It was a project that had a lot of time put into it, and is a good fund raising project. We are still getting orders for them.  If you haven’t purchased yours yet, please do so.  We have a good supply on hand.  Contact our Quartermaster Mike Burke.  His address is posted in this 

newsletter (Colorado Springs).  Mike has done an outstanding job with the clothing. 

Thanks to all, the reunion was a huge success.  Colorado was beautiful.  The tour of the 29th Artillery equipment was superb. The unit really impressed me and I think our Artillery is in fine hands.  Thank you, 29th Artillery.  I had nothing to do with the meals, except that I coordinated the event.  We thank them for their hospitality.  They wanted to fire a mission for us but were restricted from doing so.  There was plenty to do while in Colorado, and most of us took the cog rail to the top of Pikes Peak.  The Garden of Gods was magnificent.  Some toured the Air Force Academy, but everybody had a wonderful time.  Our cookout was “scrubbed” because of the lack of water (ban on fires).  Everything was dry.

I saw my First Sergeant (Bobby A. West), one of my FDC Computers (Peter Coffin), and one of our Battalion FDO’S  (Robert R. Brooks) for the first time in over 33 years.  There were a lot of veterans that were in attendance for their first time.  We hope to see them again at Fort Sill October 9-11, 2003, along with all of our past attendees and everyone that is on the 17th Artillery Regiment Association roster.  I recognized all the new comers at Colorado, but Alan J. Kaufman 2/17th and Larry Rice a veteran from 3/17th Artillery had to leave early.  We are trying to get more of the 1st and the 3rd Battalion participation.

I would like to thank Thomas Kurtz for all his hard work on getting the Scholarship Program to rolling.  The draft is now done and will be sent out to approximately 7 persons for the

final approval.  It will then be made available at the reunion for your viewing, and will be posted on the web site once it is final.  Tom put a lot of work into the program.  We ask that you now support it with your contributions.  The very minimum scholarship will be $500.00.  Your contribution in any amount will be greatly appreciated.  Your contribution is not tax deductible.  We are currently resubmitting paperwork to upgrade to a tax-deductible status.  It takes a 90% combat veterans membership to qualify, of which we have.  When we get the upgrade, the corporations will be able to claim a tax deduction.  We can take donations now, but the corporations must know that they cannot file for tax exempt.  If you have a corporate donation, contact me before we take it.  That way I can get a disclaimer made up for the donation.  When soliciting donations, try to get them in $500.00 increments or better.

I would like to thank Richard Siebe, Paul Fusco, Jack Picciolo, Lewis Crownover, and Chaplain Webster Cole for all of their ideas, contributions, and support.  Job well done.

After 33½ years, Paul Fusco has just received the Bronze Star with Valor for his actions on April 3, 1968.  Paul had been working on getting his award during the past several years, and it was finally approved.  Congratulations!  Below is the citation:

TO:                            PAUL D. FUSCO

(THEN SPECIALIST FOUR, UNITED STATES ARMY

FOR: Heroic achievement on 3 April 1968, near Qui Nhon, Republic of Vietnam, as a member of Battery C, 2nd Battalion, 17th Field Artillery, in military operations against an armed enemy of the United States.  During the night, a large North Vietnamese Army sapper unit attacked the battery and penetrated the perimeter in several locations.  Specialist Fusco, while on CQ duty and radio watch at the command post, grabbed his M-16 rifle and engaged the enemy.  His quick and brave response saved the Command Post from being overrun by immediately killing several sappers at close range, allowing the battery commander to crawl out to his jeep and use the only working radio in the battery.  Specialist Fusco continued to engage the enemy and throughout the night, aided in the rescue of wounded soldiers.  Specialist Fusco’s

exemplary performance of duty in active ground combat was keeping with the finest traditions of military service and reflects great credit upon himself, 17th Field Artillery, and the United States Army.             

                  Awarded 19 September 2002  

We are about to take a journey into the past.  I have been on the phone with Ed Hitchner about picture pages on our site, and Jack Picciolo about getting the pictures organized for Ed to post.  I made a decision that we will start out with 30 pictures from each battery (all years, all eras).  So we are talking about HHB, SVC, A, B, C, and D Batteries.  If 15 persons submit pictures from HHB, there will be 2 pictures picked from each person, but if only 2 persons submit pictures then it would be split between them up to a total of 30.  As we

go along we will add more.  Pictures will be added in equal amounts to ensure a fair program.  Pictures will have captions of where, when, and names of persons to the best of your recollection.  If you do not have these pictures on CD or floppy, please send the pictures to Jack Picciolo.  He has a scanner and does a very good job of putting it on floppy. 

There will not be any pictures of dead bodies, neither friendly nor the enemy.  We will not publish any pictures that are obscene or have obscene gestures.  So let’s do our best and get the pictures to Jack.  By the way, Jack is home recovering from hip resurfacing surgery.  I talked with him while he was in the hospital, and he was in good sprits and was ready to go home.   His address is below. 

Jack Picciolo

1122 S. Lincoln St

Lockport, IL  60441

On December 16, 2002 Tom Vernor walked into my place of work and visited for a few minutes.  It was a surprise as his last 3 visits were.  Tom assured me that he will be at our next reunion at Fort Sill on October 9-11, 2003.  He told me to let all of you know of his plans, and he would like to see all of you there.  He started naming a lot of you.  I’m not going to put your names here, but I will notify you individually.  He wants this to be his biggest and best reunion that he has ever attended.  I told him I would do my best.  So let’s all get it

together and plan to be there.  The man has a very good memory.  In all honesty, Tom looks good for his age considering what he has been through.  For those of you who don’t know Tom, he is the type of person who has never met a stranger.  

As of this date we have $2,952.02 in our account.

See you all in Lawton, Oklahoma October 9-11, 2003. 

One of our Vietnam Veterans from (“B” Battery 2/17 1969-70) is serving in Afghanistan.  His name is Paul V. Sheperd. Please keep Paul and his troops in your prayers. Please pray for the United States, the President, and above all, the entire Military, especially those that are in harm’s way.  

Recently the 4th Infantry Division at Fort Hood was given orders to ship to the Middle East. On Wednesday 29 January 2003, I made a phone call to one of our Members (James Sherrell) Command Sergeant Major 4th ID Divarty. He told me that the Brigade in Fort Carson was also shipping. I talked with him a few minutes and wished him and his troops well, told him to keep his head down. Also told him the 6/29th Artillery is ready and that we appreciated what they are doing for our country and that we would keep them in our thoughts and prayers.   

Norman R. Jones

111 Scrappers Cove

Del Valle, TX  78617

AnKhe2nd17FA68@aol.com
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